## **Knights of Columbus Knightly - Cnews**

## Incarnate Word Council 9981

May, 2012

Volume 24

Number 5

www.IWknights.com



## THE RECITING OF THE ROSARY WILL BE AT 7:00PM IN THE WATSON ROOM BEFORE THE COUNCIL MEETING

## COUNCIL MEETING: MAY 10, '12

The next meeting of the Council will take place in the Watson Room located in the lower Church hall. The meeting will start at 7:15 p.m. after the rosary.

## FROM THE GRAND KNIGHT:

Brother Knights,

I find myself caught up in the hectic pace of life, worries about the current economic and social woes that many are facing, frustration with the government's attack on Catholics, and concerned about the direction of our country for future generations. It is easy to lose sight of how lucky we really are and how thankful we should be for the many gifts and opportunities we

Each day we should consider all of the blessing in our lives. While being thankful for family,

prosperity, and a roof over our heads tend to be at the top of the list for most people, there are a whole host of other things that we should not forget aboutnamely just being thankful that we are alive, and that tomorrow might just lend itself to try something new, say a kind word to someone, apologize if you must, laugh a little louder, smile, do something nice for a stranger, or spend a few quiet minutes growing closer to God. An unknown author once said to be thankful means to count your blessings instead of your crosses, to count your gains instead of your losses, to enjoy your joys instead of your woes, to count your friends instead of your foes, to count your smiles instead of your tears, to count your full years instead of your lean, to count your deeds instead of your mean, and to count your health instead of your wealth. The Bible has many

examples of thanksgiving:

Philippians 4:6-7 Be anxious for nothing, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be

made known to God. And the peace of God, which surpasses all comprehension, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus. 1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 Rejoice always, pray without ceasing, in everything give thanks; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for you.

If we can learn to be content in every circumstance, realizing from whence comes our strength (Philippians 4:11-13), that we are right where He would have us be, and that He is using everything for good (Romans 8:28). I try to tell myself the solution to our troubles starts with being thankful; to get outside of our own daily grind and see God's hand at work and be thankful for every good and perfect gift (James 1:17) I want to thank the Knights of Columbus for their service to the Church, the community, and all in need. I want to thank the Ladies Auxiliary because without them we would not be able to do what we as Knights do. I want to thank all the

officers, committee directors, and all who made the activities we undertake possible and successful. I want to thank our families for allowing us to give of our time, treasure, and talents for others, even though I regularly receive more emotionally and spiritually than I feel that I give. At the KofC MO State Convention, Incarnate Word Council received the Pro-Life Award from the State KofC. We must thank Steve Dickhut, Rob Schultz, Eric Bergmann, Stan Mengwasser, Thrive, the IW pro-life committee, Father Vowels, and everyone who continued to keep us going and allow the Holy Spirit to drive our efforts and achieve success. We must thank the Parish and the underlying goodness and generosity of Catholics...who ALWAYS step up and meet the challenge when asked. A picture of the award is in the newsletter. The KofC and Ladies Auxiliary will have Officer Elections at this month's council meeting and an officer initiation banquet in June. The proposed officer's slate is attached to the newsletter and the slate will be open to other interested parties before voting. As discussed at the last meeting, the Council sent a letter to Archbishopdesignate Lori, our Supreme Chaplain to inquire how we can help defend our religious freedom. A copy of that letter is attached to the newsletter.

We have also included the

proposed dates for regular

meetings, planning meetings, blood drives, fish fries, DD drive, and a few other dates so that you can put them in your calendars now.

Finally, I wanted to take a moment to let those who have lost family members, to those who are or have family members that are ill, or to those who are struggling - know that you are in our prayers.

Fraternally yours,

David Goetz Grand Knight

# LADIES AUXILIARY MEMBERS:

Greetings Ladies,

Time flies when you're having fun they say - and fun we have had this year. I can't believe that our "official" year is over. We have played games, had interesting speakers and of course, eaten a lot of delicious foods. We heard from Sr. Krystyna & Sr. Margaret of the Sisters of St. Peter Claver. What darling ladies and what an interesting message. The auxiliary presented them with a \$400 check to help their work in the missions. They were very appreciative - and we've received a nice thank you from them. The dessert table did very well this year with a total of \$2,546 in sales. The raffle table brought in a \$648 profit. Congrats to both

events and their chairladies. Way to go!! The King's House retreat this year was great. It has such peaceful & prayerful surroundings reconciliation service - quiet - and meals ( that you haven't had to prepare ). I would highly endorse this experience for everyone. We voted to give The King's House \$1,000, which will be ear-marked for outdoor benches which they need (should buy 4 benches). We requested that they place a plaque on them with the Auxiliary's name if possible. Our 5th Sunday breakfast

Our 5th Sunday breakfast was held on April 29th. As usual, everything was handled beautifully by Dianne & Julie. This was our last auxiliary breakfast until the fall. Thanks to all who participated.

Our end of the year dinner @ Papaya's will be on Thursday, May 10 @6:30pm.

Reservations need to be in by the 7<sup>th</sup> to either Toni or Joan.

The blood drive is Saturday, May 12 from 7:00am -1:30pm. If you could bake a batch of cookies, it would certainly be appreciated. Thanks!!

A drum roll - blare of trumpets - fireworks!!!
We have a slate of officers for next year. Joan Mengwasser offered to be our new president, Sue Bollinger - treasurer and JoAnn will continue as secretary. Thank you, thank you ladies!!
They have all served before and I really do thank them for stepping up again.

I'm sure that we all will give them the help they want for any and all projects. As I leave as president, I want to thank once again all ladies for the support they have given me these past 2 years. I know that I mentioned I took this position under a feeling of guilt. But, it actually turned out to be quite a good deal. I have gained so much more confidence in myself - found out that I could really get things together and organized met so many people, where I only knew faces before. I will not say that it was always stress-free, but it was worth it in the long run. This was of course, due to the super ladies that are always there. We may not be the largest group, but we are the absolute best one!!! Thank you all -it has been a privilege to be your This will be my president. last newsletter and the last for the auxiliary until fall.

TFT Friendship is a blessing that reaches heart to heart!

Have a great summer.

Sincerely, Bev Dunn President

## LADIES AUXILIARY BIRTHDAYS:

#### May

Debbie Weiss



Happy Birthday to You!

## KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS:

Ladies Auxiliary Members:

Kay Villagran Bev Dunn

Please keep them in your prayers.

### BENEDICTION:

Join your fellow Knights for Benediction at 8:45p.m. preceded by the Chaplet of Divine Mercy and Sacred Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. every Wednesday at Incarnate Word Church.

# ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:

MAY 20, '12

We will pray our rosary for Vocations on Sunday, May 20th, after the 8:45a.m. Mass. All members are welcomed to spend an extra 15 minutes after Mass to recite the rosary, so please plan to join us.

## KNIGHTS BIRTHDAYS:

#### May

Louis Juranas Charles Eifler John Powderly Rev. Timothy Vowels David Kubitschek Stephen Veit



Thomas Monaghan Jim Melka Jerald Burrows Irvin Rieger Eugene Fallert William Barge Thomas Gordon

Happy Birthday to you all and may you have many more to come.

### KEEP THEM IN YOUR PRAYERS:

Father Timothy Vowels
Jay Conniff
Don Lenhardt
Irv Rieger
Vince Bruns
Lou Juranas
Dave Beckerjeck
Jack Hilboldt

Tom Gordon Richard Rahubka Earl Ikemeyer Donald Mohrmann Buz Peek Charlie Eifler Barry Sullivan

Please pray for your brother Knights and may their illnesses and pains subside and may they get on the road to a speedy recovery very soon. May God be with you and guide you to a full recovery.

## 2012-2013 Officer Canidates:

Listed below are the proposed Council Officers for the fraternal year of 2012-2013:

Grand Knight - David Goetz, Deputy Grand Knight -Donald Mueller, Chancellor - Christopher Smith, Recorder - Jerry Burrows, Treasurer - Jeff West, Advocate - Barry Sullivan, Warden - Brian Lewis, Inside Guard - Ron Weiss, Outside Guard - Denis Dementer, Trustee 1 yr. - Charles Eifler, Trustee 2 yr. - Stan Mengwasser, Trustee 3 vr. - Scott Arbaugh, Financial Secretary -Candidate to be determined, Lecturer - Nick Zak

The above candidates will be voted on at the June meeting.

Any Council member can nominate any other member or themselves for any of the above Officer positions, though those seeking nomination must be a Third Degree Knight.

#### FELICE CUORES:

FELICE CUORES Next Dance - May 12, 2012

#### PATRIOTIC THEME

(Wear your red, white, and blue)

Last dance of this season Dances will resume in September

The April dance had a luau theme and fun was had by all! 209 guests attended with 37 volunteers

As always dances are held at St Clare of Assisi School, 15642 Clayton Rd. in Ellisville.

The dances begin at 7:00 pm and end at 10:00 pm. Be sure to sign in for Council 9981 and sign up for a job. If you can only work a few hours come for set up (at 6:00pm) or clean up (at 9:30pm)

Questions? Contact: Bill or Jan Lukas 636.537.9801 Gerry Villaire 636.391.1620 Ron Weiss 314.537.6352

#### **BLOOD DRIVE:**

The next Blood Drive will be held on Saturday, May 12 from 7:30am to 1:00pm in the lower church hall.

There is a need of volunteers to help sign up donors after all the Masses on the weekend of May 5th & 6th.

Please come by and help save a life. The life that you save might be yours! The Council is on its way for a record year for donations.

If you can volunteer some time to help sign up donors and either setup or cleanup the day of the Blood Drive, call either Jeff Grotegeers at 636-394-9485 or Don Mueller at 314-439-9755.

### PRO-LIFE:

The IW Council 9981 Baby Bottle campaign and brigade initiatives were recognized at the spring state convention on Sunday, April 29th, 2012. A Culture of Life Service Award was given to Baby Bottle campaign committee representatives Steve Dickhut, Rob Schultz & Eric Bergmann. Thanks to all of the Council members that contributed their time to make the Baby Bottle campaign a success. A copy of the award is

enclosed in this newsletter.

#### **INSURANCE:**

#### Help yourself help your Council

It is May and some of our Councils need new Insurance Members. We no longer have to by Insurance to be a Knight but because we are an Insurance Company and the funds for the world come from it they still have levels for Star Council and Above. To become an Insurance member you need only start a \$300 Annuity (Which pays 2.65%). This also opens an account which you can use any time until death for High Safe returns. So help yourself and the council to become an Insurance member.

Deacon Mark Guilford Insurance Field Agent

### FAMILY PICNIC:

Mark your calendars!

Location: Creve Coeur Park at the Greensfelder Memorial Shelter. Date: Saturday, June 30,

2012. Starting at 12pm – until the food and drinks are gone.

Cost: \$12 per family or \$6 per individual.

Come enjoy a picnic with your fellow Knights and families. Invite someone you know that may be interested in joining the Knights of Columbus. Brats/Burgers/Hot
Dogs/Baked Beans/and
drinks will be provided.
Please bring a side dish or
dessert to share. We will
have yard games to play
and plenty of food to enjoy.
Call or Email Chris Williams
to make reservations or if
you have any questions at
314-576-0878 or
cwilliams 123@sbcglobal.ne
t.

## 2012 Golf Tournament:

#### SAVE THE DATE!

The Council's Annual Golf Tournament for 2012 will be held at Sunset Hills Golf Course on Sunday, August 12th, 2012. Sunset Hills is located off Gravois Rd. on W. Watson Road which is approx. 1.5 mi. west of Hwy. 270.

It will be a 4 Man Scramble with a shotgun start time of 1:30pm.

We are in need of gift certificates, tickets to sports venues, golf related door prizes and auction items. We are also looking for company sponsorship and hole sponsors. Please ask your employer or if you are an employer, please consider sponsorship.

We need all the Council membership's help and participation in regards to the above.

This should be a great tournament. Remember that all proceeds from the tournament will be distributed to MAKE A WISH & Friends of Kids with Cancer.

## PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS:

Please remember the following prayer whenever possible for the benefit of Church Vocations.

Heavenly Father, bless your Church with an abundance of holy and zealous priests, deacons, brothers and sisters.

Give those you have called to the married state and those you have chosen to live as single persons in the world, the special graces that their lives require.

Form us all in the likeness of your Son so that in Him, with Him and through Him, we may love you more deeply and serve you more faithfully, always and everywhere.

With Mary, we ask this through Christ our Lord.

# FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:

If any Knight knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or if there was a death of a member, or in a member's immediate family, please contact Charles Shikany at 314-469-1512 to organize support.

The Knights are committed to assist any widow of a deceased Knight. If you know a widow of a Brother Knight or a member in need, please contact our Grand Knight, David Goetz at 314-740-5491.

## MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR:

You know a Catholic gentleman who would be a fine addition to you Council!!! Have invited him to join? If not, please extend the invitation ---- if you have asked ---- please again invite him to join. You are providing an opportunity for entry into the finest Catholic Fraternity in the world. If you wish assistance, contact Stan Mengwasser, Membership Director.

#### **EDITOR IN CHIEF:**

Please help in assisting me in the publishing of this newsletter by providing me feedback on the newsletter and by submitting your monthly column as early as possible.

Any member of the Council can submit articles for the monthly newsletter. If you have an article to submit, please forward it to me by the deadline for newsletter articles.

Jeff Grotegeers 1255 Richland Meadows Dr. Ballwin, Mo. 63021 or e-mail to: gjgrote 1@yahoo.com

## DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES:

For the June 2012 newsletter, the deadline will be May 25th, 2012.

#### BITS & PIECES:

#### The Operation

An older gentleman was On the operating table Awaiting surgery And he insisted that his A renowned surgeon, Perform the operation. As he was about to get the anesthesia. He asked to speak to his son 'Yes, Dad, what is it?' 'Don't be nervous, son: Do your best And just remember, If it doesn't go well, If something happens to me, Your mother Is going to come and Live with you and your wife....'

#### THE OLDER CROWD

A distraught senior citizen
Phoned her doctor's office.
'Is it true,' she wanted to
know,
'that the medication
You prescribed has to be
taken
For the rest of my life?'
'Yes, I'm afraid so,' the
doctor told her.
There was a moment of
silence
Before the senior lady

replied,
I'm wondering, then,
Just how serious is my
condition
Because this prescription is
marked
'NO REFILLS'.

#### Age

You know you are getting old when Everything either dries up or leaks.

#### Forgeting

One of the many things No one tells you about aging Is that it is such a nice change From being young.

Ah, being young is beautiful, But being old is comfortable.

First you forget names, Then you forget faces. Then you forget to pull up your zipper. It's worse when You forget to pull it down.

#### Two Guys

Two guys one old one young Are pushing their carts around Wal-Mart When they collide.
The old guy says to the young guy, 'Sorry about that. I'm looking for my wife, And I guess I wasn't paying attention
To where I was going.
The young guy says, 'That's OK, it's a coincidence.
I'm looking for my wife, too...'

I can't find her and I'm getting a little desperate
The old guy says, 'Well,
Maybe I can help you find her..
What does she look like?'
'The young guy says,
'Well, she is 27 yrs old, tall,
With red hair,
Blue eyes, is buxom wearing no bra,
Long legs,
And is wearing short shorts.
What does your wife look

like?'
To which the first old guy says, 'Doesn't matter,
--- let's look for yours.'

Below is a letter written by our Grand Knight to Archbishop Lori, K of C Supreme Chaplin concerning support of religious freedom.

April 12, 2012

Archbishop-designate William E. Lori Supreme Chaplain Archdiocese of Baltimore 320 Cathedral Street Baltimore, MD 21201

Re: Support for Religious Freedom

#### Your Excellency:

I wanted to begin by congratulating you on being named Archbishop of the Baltimore Archdiocese. The archdiocese and the entire Catholic community are fortunate to have you. The Knights of Columbus Council 9981 from Incarnate Word Parish in Chesterfield, MO, knowing your past addresses on the importance of standing up for our Catholic faith, wanted to write to show our support, and to request advice on what we can do as Knights of Columbus to support and defend our faith.

We are Catholics. We are Knights of Columbus. We are Americans. We are proud to be all of these. We are grateful for the gift of faith which is ours as believers in Our Lord Jesus Christ, and grateful for the gift of liberty and freedom which is ours as Americans. To be Catholic, a Knight, and an American should mean not having to choose between our religion and our government. Our allegiances to God and country should not be divergent. Our current federal government is making that more difficult with their policies.

Our Catholic faith teaches us to work together for the common good of all who live in this great nation. That is the vision of our founding fathers and our Constitution, which guarantees citizens of all religious faiths the right to contribute to our common life together. The Declaration of Independence states that "....We hold these truths to be self-evident, that all men are created equal, that they are endowed by their Creator with certain unalienable Rights, that among these are Life, Liberty and the pursuit of Happiness. — That to secure these rights, Governments are instituted among Men, deriving their just powers from the consent of the governed, — That whenever any Form of Government becomes destructive of these ends, it is the Right of the

People to alter or to abolish it, and to institute new Government, laying its foundation on such principles and organizing its powers in such form, as to them shall seem most likely to affect their Safety and Happiness."

We have become lax as a nation and lax as Catholics in some respects. It seems we have allowed the "whatever feels good...do it" crowd to corrupt our society and insert itself into our faith. Teachings which were black and white are now being blurred by those outside our faith and even some inside our faith. We have allowed ourselves to forget the sacrifices both as a Catholic faith and as a nation that were made by our ancestors to preserve the religion and rights we have today. As a society, we also seem to skirt our responsibility that we are stewards of these gifts, not only for ourselves but for our children, grandchildren, and all nations and peoples who yearn to be free.

Because of what the federal government and particularly the Obama Administration is attempting to do to our religious freedoms, Cardinal Dolan, on behalf of the US Conference of Catholic Bishops said "This shouldn't happen in a land where free exercise of religion ranks first in the Bill of Rights".

We have been staunch defenders of religious liberty in the past. We have a solemn responsibility to discharge that duty today. We are here asking how we may be of assistance working in our Church, our community, and for the good of our faith and our nation. We look forward to any suggestions you might have so that we are working within the guidelines of the USCCB and our oath as Catholics and Knights of Columbus.

Sincerely,

David K. Goetz, Grand Knight, Council 9981 Commander, Honor Guard Assembly 565

#### Recording Secretary Meeting Notes Of Thursday, April 12, 2012 Council #9981 Meeting

Deputy Grand Knight David Goetz called the meeting to order at 7:20 PM., following the recitation of the rosary by all in attendance.

Ron Weiss reported that all present were current Knights of Columbus cardholders.

#### Roll Call of Officers:

Chaplain, Father James Sullivan Present Grand Knight, Tony Vaiana Present Deputy Grand Knight, David Goetz Present Chancellor, Christopher Smith Excused Recorder, Jerry Burrows Present Treasurer, Jeff West Present Advocate, Barry Sullivan Present Warden, Brian Lewis Absent Inside Guard, Ron Weiss Excused Outside Guard, Denis Demeter Excused 1st Year Trustee, Len Bodus Excused 2<sup>nd</sup> Year Trustee, Stan Mengwasser Excused 3rd Year Trustee, Scott Arbaugh Present Financial Secretary, Buz Peek Excused Lecturer, Nicholas Zak Present District Deputy, Bill Smith Excused

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

#### Grand Knight's Report - Dave Goetz

- Gerard Marshall from the Ascension Council spoke regarding the Parish Bingo Night to be held on April 21<sup>st</sup>. The cost is \$20 in advance and \$25 at the door. All drinks are included in the price.
- Dave thanked everyone for their help in making the fish fry a huge success. Several records were broken this year.
- It was announced that Herb Trottier will be stepping down as the leader of the fish fry. We need
  to find a replacement as soon as possible. Dave thanked Herb for his years of wonderful service.
  Anyone interested, please contact Dave Goetz.
- The office of Financial Secretary needs to be filled due to Buz Peek's current medical issues.
   Anyone interested, please contact Dave Goetz.
- Scott Sparks will be stepping down as the Youth Committee Chairman. This job is primarily
  made up of the free throw contest and the essay contest each year. Anyone interested, please
  contact Dave Goetz.
- The state convention will be held April 27-29<sup>th</sup>. Dave Goetz and Stan Mengwasser will be attending. There are still hotel rooms available if anyone else wants to attend.
- Dave and Scott Arbaugh are composing a letter to Archbishop Lori to see what the Knights should be doing in defending our religious liberty.

 Timothy Cardinal Dolan will be saying Mass at the Basilica on May 6<sup>th</sup> if anyone is interested in attending.

#### Membership Report - Stan Mengwasser

Bob Thomas, a new member, was welcomed by the Council.

#### Treasurer's Report - Jeff West

The report of receipts and disbursements was given for the period ending March 31, 2012.

#### Financial Secretary's Report - Buz Peek

No report.

#### Trustee Report - (Len Bodus, Stan Mengwasser, Scott Arbaugh)

No report.

#### Deputy Grand Knight - Don Mueller

#### Report of Directors and Committees

#### Pro-Life - Jim Melka

· No report.

#### Third Sunday - Larry Hoepfner

 April 15th will be the date of the next 3rd Sunday Rosary. All are encouraged to attend.

#### Evangelization - Ted Juen

 The men were reminded that the special introductory price of \$30 has been extended to May 1st for the 2013 men's conference.

#### Community Director - John Owens

- The Coat Drive was a success.
- The men were reminded to start saving suits and dresses for the St. Patrick's Center. This
  collection will begin sometime in the summer.

#### Felice Coures - Ron Weiss

 The next dance will be held on April 14th, with a Luau theme. All are encouraged to help out.

#### Family Director - Chris Williams

- April 29th will be the next 5th Sunday. A pot-luck brunch will be held after the 8:45 Mass
- The committee that is working on getting more Knights involved in our activities is still
  waiting for about 28 replies from members who have not responded.

· Plans are in progress for a Family Night at a Cardinal game in May. Details to follow.

#### Youth Activities - Scott Sparks

No report.

#### Council Director - Jeff Grotegeers

- Jeff announced that we had a profit of \$15,225 on the fish fry this year. That is a \$2,000 increase from last year. Congratulations to all who helped make this a success.
- The golf tournament date is being changed to August 4th at Sunset Hills golf course.
- · The DD Drive has chosen October 5-7 this year, so mark your calendars!!
- The next Blood Drive will be held on May 12th.
- The Parish Picnic this year will be held on September 22nd.

#### Condolence Chairman - Charlie Shikany

 Charlie announced that we have three or four members in nursing homes that need our prayers.

#### Church Director - Steve Dickhut

- IW Ultrasound Initiative: Steve announced that St. Alban Roe parish will be initiating their Baby Bottle Drive this weekend.
- Light House Media: The CD's continue to "fly off the rack" at a rate of approximately 175-200 per month.
- BBQ Planning: The date for this year's BBQ is set for September 6-8th. There was some
  discussion regarding a Wed-Fri BBQ, rather than a Thu-Sat BBQ. We have October 25-27
  available if we get rained out.

#### Decency in Media - Jim Melka

No report.

#### Developmental Disabilities Drive - Andy Dyszlewski

No report.

#### District Deputy's Report - Bill Smith

· No report.

#### Chaplain's Report - Father Sullivan

 The Council congratulated Fr. Sullivan on 46 years in the priesthood. Regarding our religious freedom, Father said that, "we just want to be Catholic without government help."

#### **Unfinished Business**

No report.

#### **New Business**

 The Slate of Officers for the coming year was given out. Nominations are now open for anyone who is interested.

#### Insurance - Deacon Mark Guilford

 Deacon Mark reminded us of all the good things that the KofC insurance company does to promote and fund Pro-Life activities.

#### Good of the Order

- · Prayers were offered for our brother Knights who are sick.
- Arsenio Receniello won the 50/50 raffle.
- · Father Sullivan closed the meeting with a prayer.
- Dave Goetz adjourned the meeting at 8:25 p.m. The next meeting will be held on May 10th.

## 2011 - 2012 Council Officers

Chaplain	Fr. James Sullivan	314-576-5366	
Grand Knight	David Goetz	314-740-5491	dkgtz67@gmail.com
Deputy Grand Knight	Donald Mueller	314-439-9755	donmo3@gmail.com
Chancellor	Christopher Smith	314-275-3777	christopher-smith@att.net
Recorder	Jerry Burrows	314-469-0349	jerry_b_good@sbcglobal.net
Treasurer	Jeff West	636-725-1251	jeff.west@McKesson.com
Advocate	Barry Sullivan	314-542-9616	lwsullivan@aol.com
Warden	Brian Lewis	314-878-1870	brian.lewis.stl@mac.com
Inside Guard	Ronald Weiss	314-878-8358	disney4weiss@att.net
Outside Guard	Denis Demeter	314-249-8295	denis.demeter@yahoo.com
Trustee 1yr	Leonard Bodus	314-344-8938	lrbodus@sbcglobal.net
Trustee 2yr	Stan Mengwasser	314-469-1713	stan@bmmlpccpa.com
Trustee 3yr	Scott Arbaugh	314-542-9984	sarba64076@aol.com
Financial Secretary	Buz Peek	314-576-4033	peekstl@gmail.com
Lecturer	Nicholas Zak	314-205-1425	zaknd@sbcglobal.net

### **Directors**

Church Director	Steve Dickhut	314-469-1377	steve@showmemadison.com
Council Director	Jeff Grotegeers	636-394-9485	gjgrote_1@yahoo.com
Community Director	John Owens	314-205-8513	gr0044@msn.com
Youth Director	Scott Sparks	314-517-0770	orion62034@gmail.com
Family Director	Christopher Williams	314-576-0878	cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net
Membership Director	Stan Mengwasser	314-469-1713	stan@bmmlpccpa.com
Evangelization Director	Ted Juen	314-205-1823	tedjuen@us.ibm.com

## **District Deputy**

Bill Smith

314-439-9893

DD54@mokofc.org

### Insurance Resource

Field Agent Mark Guilford 314-807-6454 mark.guilford@kofc.org
General Agent Greg Rackers 636-625-8001 greg.rackers@kofc.org

State Website located at: http://www.mokofc.org

## Knights of Columbus

1255 Richland Meadows Drive St. Louis, MO 63021 Address Correction Requested



## Calendar of Events

Reciting of Rosary

Thursday, May 10th at 7:00PM

Council Meeting

Thursday, May 10th at 7:15PM

Prayer for Vocations

Sunday, May 20th after 8:45AM Mass

Deadline for the June '12 Newsletter

May 25, 2012

Benediction

8:45PM Every Wednesday

**Blood Drive** 

Saturday, May 12th, 2012

Council Family Picnic

Saturday, June 30th, 2012

Golf Tournament

Sunday, August 12th, 2012